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Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/pages/Castletown-Primary-School/303902659738629 
 

NEWSLETTER 
      CASTLETOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL 

INSPIRE    EDUCATE    SUCCEED 
 

Have a Go Carnival  
Our year 6 students were invited to participate in a ‘Have a Go Carnival’ held 

on Friday, 18th May.  Students selected a sport they wanted to know more 

about.  Ten local clubs volunteered their time to assist with the sporting 

activities making this a very exciting and worthwhile event for our community. 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Castletown-Primary-School/303902659738629


                              CERTIFICATES OF 
Congratulations to all students who received certificates at our Assembly held on 24th May 2018.  

Well done!  
 

Room EC1 Heidi Kipp  Room 12 Elsie Lucas  

Room EC2 Summer Lee Kohen  Room 13 Arlie Kianna  

Room EC3 Sharnae Michael  Room 14 Isabelle Nick  

Room EC6 Ayva Jaxon Tarnique Room 22 Hunter Shanaye  

Room 1 Ruby H Ruby R      

Room 9 Braxton Nicholas  Cleanest Room Award EC6 

Room 10 Daniel Harmony      

Room 11 James Cooper Cadence     

        

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

Dear Parents 

A wonderful assembly was conducted last Thursday by Mrs Tolman’s Year 1/2 class.  The theme 

of the assembly was ‘Tolerance and Inclusivity’ ably demonstrated by their class song and the 

posters they gave out, “Tolerance and Respect for Everyone”.  A mighty achievement Year 1 and 2, 

you conducted the assembly in a very mature manner.  Well done.  

Last Thursday our Year 6 students were given a talk by Mr Les Crawley on the transition to 

Esperance Senior High school, including the many extra curricula activities on offer by the School.  

Enrolment packs were distributed to students.  Parents, if your child is attending Esperance Senior 

High School next year the enrolment forms need to be completed and returned to the High School 

by the first day of term 3, preferably sooner.  

Our parent/teacher conferences held mainly last Friday were a great success with most 

parents/carers taking the opportunity to speak with class teachers.  It is most important that 

parents and teachers work together to deliver the best educational outcomes for our students.  

Well done to teachers for their work in preparing for this event. 

The P&C Book Fair is on this week.  Please support the P&C, as well as your children, by 

purchasing from the range of interesting books supplied. 

The Australian Government conducts a census every three years on pre-primary students.  This 

year it will be conducted in June.  There will be more information sent home to our Pre Primary 

students later this week. 

Enjoy the remainder of the week, especially a long weekend at the end.  

 

Kind regards 

Laurie Palmer 

Principal 
 

 

Principal’s Message — Mr Palmer 
 



 

RIBIT - Reading In Bed Is Terrific 
 

The Home Reading Program 
 

 Congratulations to the following students who have read 80 nights: 
 

Room 3 Keeley Eden   

Room 5 Evie Isaac   

Room 7 Layne    

Room 10 Sophie Dhakota Felicity Blake 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have read 100 nights: 
 
 

Room 3 Keeley Eden  

Room 8 Bree   

Room 10 Alyssia   

    
 

  

 

BOCKA’S Little ‘Rae’ of Sunshine 

Found in the garden, with no sight – Bocka has taken this little bobtail into his care.  He has named 

it Rae as not sure if it is male or female? Many of the students enjoy watching at feeding times.  

Once Rae is healthy and strong enough Bocka will release it back to its natural habitat. 

The virtue for the fortnight is Tolerance.  Students who have demonstrated 

our virtues are entered into a fortnightly draw at our assembly.  

Congratulations to these students who were winners at our assembly on 12th 

April 2018;  

PP:    Harlow – Kindness, Lily – Team work 

Yr 1:   Beau – Excellence, Coby - Patience 

Yr 2:  Graciella – Kindness, Summer – Mannners  

Yr 3:  Jazmin , Nicola – Kindness, Zaidee – Respect  
 
 

 



  
 

 

 

 
Last term our students were busy in music learning the names of percussion instruments and how 
to play them with care. Performance behaviours and singing skills became a focus too, in 
preparation for last term's ANZAC Day ceremony, WA Week this term in week six and NAIDOC 
in week nine. Keep an eye out for these special events in our newsletter.  
  
In term Two the children will be participating in various music programs to learn about the 
musical elements. Each child will develop an age appropriate repertoire of songs through the 
Whole School Song Program.  Hopefully you are already hearing this beautiful repertoire at home, 
in the car...the shower even. Some parents have been sharing! Music lessons will also include 
a wide range of interesting activities, including listening, moving, dancing, singing, playing and 
creating musical compositions.  
  
Kindergarten and Pre-Primary students will participate in the Jolly Music Program where they will 
be given the opportunity to develop the elements of beat and pitch while also honing their 
Nursery Songs and Rhymes. 
  
Our year one and two students are starting the Music Room Program for their year. Year One 
students will be developing the elements of beat and pitch while our year two students will focus 
on beat and rhythm as well as pitch and melody. 
  
Please, if you would like to know more about our music  

program, do not hesitate to ask or even better, sit in on a lesson. 
 

Andrea Liddelow & Kathy Stevens 

Music Specialists  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Snapshots  

Room 2  
 

Numero & Mathletics  

Challenges 



 

 
 

 

 

 

28th May – 1st June ---------- Book Fair week 

30th May ------------------ EC Subcommittee P&C meeting  

4th June ------------------- WA Day – public holiday 

5th – 15th June -------------- Interm Swimming Years 2-3 

7th June ------------------- Assembly Room 5 (Years 4-6 only to attend) 
 

 

 

  
Whole School Faction Sports 

We require Parent help to support the activities planned for Friday Whole 

School Faction Sports this year. This is a new initiative of the school to 

engage our students in more competitive sporting situations and to build 

on personal resilience. We also aim to engage and build stronger 

relationships with our School Community.   

 

If you are willing to help on a regular or semi-regular basis, please contact Sarah by  

Tuesday 29
th

 May.  

 

Sarah.Ebbott@education.wa.edu.au  or 9071 5599. 

 

Please specify what age group, time and / or sport you would be willing to assist with. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Book Fair will be taking place 
Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June 

 
Mon – Thur 8:15am to 3:30pm 

Fri - 8:15am to 1:00pm 
 

EFTPOS available 

Special lunch menu available from the 

canteen 

Tuesday, 29th May 2018 

Form attached to this newsletter or 

available from canteen 

 

 

S.T.E.M. PROGRAM 

Many thanks for your recycling 

donations to help and support our 

S.T.E.M. Program.  We do not 

require any further donations at 

this point in time.  

mailto:Sarah.Ebbott@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=8cVHjlsr&id=2BFD16230BE595918A55591855F27768E13E4E64&thid=OIP.8cVHjlsrQOaKBuhXe8gdaAHaG7&mediaurl=http://cliparts.co/cliparts/gce/E5G/gceE5Grcd.png&exph=842&expw=900&q=recycling+images&simid=608015471391475695&selectedIndex=0


 

  

 

Canteen News  



 

\ 

 

Community News 

WAAPA Winter School 2018 

WAAPA at ECU is offering an exciting 

performing arts program for children and 

young people these July school holidays. 

For the first time, we are including courses 

for students from Years 1 to 12. The 

Winter School includes classes in drama, 

acting, screen acting, dance, musical theatre 

and RAP. For information about the many 

courses on offer please visit Winter School 

or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at 

g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or 9370 6775. 

 

 

 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.waapa.ecu.edu.au%2Fcorporate-training-and-short-courses%2Fexplore-short-courses&data=02%7C01%7CLaurie.Palmer%40education.wa.edu.au%7C70bb8726edff450ba20508d5bece10a4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C636624714682253903&sdata=BAYTvvSJJn8je0AkHuNf6TB5vUq62tXhlnEVInFSgkk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au

